
COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE 

SERVICES COMMITTEE  

REPORT 4 

26 JUNE 2019 

27 
 

COMITÉ DES SERVICES 

COMMUNAUTAIRES ET DE 

PROTECTION RAPPORT 4 

LE 26 JUIN 2019 

 
EXTRACT OF DRAFT MINUTES 4 

COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE 

SERVICES COMMITTEE  

20 JUNE 2019 

 EXTRAIT DE L’ÉBAUCHE DU 

PROCÈS-VERBAL 4 

COMITÉ DES SERVICES 

COMMUNAUTAIRES ET DE 

PROTECTION 

LE 20 JUIN 2019 

 

CRIME PREVENTION OTTAWA 

 

 CRIME PREVENTION OTTAWA ANNUAL ACTION REPORT 2018 

 ACS2019-CCS-CPS-0006 CITY WIDE 

 

That Community and Protective Services Committee and Council 

receive this report for information. 

 

Councillor Diane Deans, Chair of Crime Prevention Ottawa (CPO) gave some 

introductory remarks on the work of CPO and introduced Nancy Worsfold, 

Manager of Crime Prevention Ottawa.  Nancy introduced the team that would be 

assisting her in the presentation: 

• Christine MacIntosh - John Howard Society of Ottawa 

• Kim McCalpin - John Howard Society of Ottawa 

• Patricia Davies - Ottawa Community Immigrant Services (OCISO) 

• Laavanyan Selvendren - Ottawa Community Immigrant Services (OCISO) 

• Carl Cartright - Ottawa Police Service 

A copy of their presentation is held on file with the City Clerk’s office.  

Following the presentation Committee members had a variety of questions of 

the speakers dealing with but not limited to the following: 

Does CPO support and believe that Community Policing is important?  They feel 
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it is very important and getting better.  The Ottawa Police Service has received 

funds from the province that should assist in expanding. 

An important part of keeping youth crime down is getting employment.  Funds 

were made available ($400,000) for youth programs and Dan Chenier, General 

Manager of Recreation, Cultural and Facility Services will provide information on 

the 5 groups who received that funding. 

Discussion took place on quantity of guns in the Ottawa area and where they 

may have come from. Investigating Officer with Ottawa Police, Carl Cartwright 

stated that most were coming from the U.S. 

The report recommendation was put to Committee and RECEIVED as 

presented. 

 

 


